Department of City Development

Brian F. O'Connell, AICP Director of City Development

Joseph G. Heck, AICP Assistant Director of City Development



730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403 262-636-9151 City of Racine, Wisconsin

Fax: 262-636-9329

Room 306 - City Hall

February 27, 2008

Mayor Gary Becker Members of the Common Council c/o Janice Johnson-Martin, City Clerk

> Subject: Request to exchange property between the City and Adams Outdoor Advertising.

Dear Mayor Becker and Honorable Aldermen:

At its meeting on February 27, 2008, the City Plan Commission approved revisions to the locations of billboards of Adams Outdoor Advertising in the City. A part of that revision involves the exchange of property between the City and Adams. This exchange requires Common Council approval. The proposed exchange is described in the attachment to this letter.

I respectfully ask that this item be referred to the Public Works and Services Committee for review and recommendation.

Sincerely,

Brian F. O'Connell

Director of City Development

Attachment: List of affected properties.

C: Robert Weber, City Attorney

Richard Jones, Commissioner of Public Works

File